
Dear Families 

It may have been a short term, with a bank holiday, and two training days, but it has still been a 

term full of learning, progress, adventure, and experience; although for me, Covid has hit me for a 

second time. But this isn’t about me… 

There have been a wider range of evening trips on offer, including going to the cinema, playing 

snooker and pool, experiencing laser quest, and playing foot golf… yes foot golf! 

The site continues to be improved and developed term on term, year on year, with new neon lights in 

the dining room, painted feature walls in classrooms, a revamped forest schools area, a freshly 

painted and serviced outdoor gym, and a refurbished indoor fitness suite with new equipment! Well-

being for all continues to be a top priority! 

During the day, pupils are continuing to access a range of educational opportunities, such as 

climbing, water safety at the lakes, sitting KS4 exams, developing resilience, practice D of E walks, 

and all of this on top of the normal curriculum! 

And of course, Ofsted came. But this time, it was to inspect the Quality of Education and 

Safeguarding. Although I cannot publicly announce the outcome, the process was thorough, useful, 

and will enable us to further improve what we do. Our inspectors worked with us effectively, and 

enabled us to continue with the safe running of the academy during their visit. All staff would like to 

wish them thanks for their help and support, and professional and supportive manner in which they 

worked. 

So as we come to the end of term 5, let us remember one thing. Working together will ALWAYS be in 

the best interest of the young people. Being open and honest with each other, sharing challenges, 

and finding solutions together. 

Together, WE are stronger! 

Happy May Half Term! Enjoy the Jubilee 

celebrations! 

Michelle Reysenn 

Headteacher 
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Green Token Winners 

  David  Max 

  Josh IF Leo N 

          Natal   

100% Attendance 

 David   Owen 

Theo   Jonah 

Bennito  Reagan  

Rio   Josh IF 

Brandon  Phin 

Connor M  Mason 

Junior  Charlie 

 Tom   Drew 

Connor W  Max  

Patrik  

Attendance: 95% & Above 

Jack GO    

Jack J   

Cameron     

Subject Winners 

English –  Brandon, Josh IF, Patrik, Anthony, Charlie 

Maths – Phin, Max, Cameron, Kai   

Science - Thomas     

Art –   Charlie, Patrik      

PE –   Charlie, Owen, Reagan  

PSHE –  Brandon 

Reading –  Leo N, Taylon     

Cooking  –  Drew  

  Humanities  – David    

Outdoor Education – Maty  

 

 

Term 5 WINNERS! 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.istockphoto.com%2Fillustrations%2Fwinner&psig=AOvVaw1QtaeUC1dZCuo9IxgmJhF2&ust=1632650429023000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAYQjRxqFwoTCPD1-4_vmfMCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAE
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.123rf.com%2Fphoto_137302123_stock-vector-realistic-golden-trophy-with-winner-ribbon-vector-illustration.html&psig=AOvVaw1QtaeUC1dZCuo9IxgmJhF2&ust=1632650429023000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAYQjRxqFwoTCPD1-4_vmfMCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAM
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gaelholidayhomes.co.uk%2F2013%2F01%2F2012-prize-draw-winner%2Fwinner%2F&psig=AOvVaw1QtaeUC1dZCuo9IxgmJhF2&ust=1632650429023000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAYQjRxqFwoTCPD1-4_vmfMCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAS


PEWSEY & DEVIZES 

Term 5 with Sarah, Natalie, Amy, Steve & Thani 

This term in Primary we have been learning about fractions and doing lots of practical activities 

in our maths lessons. Learning to find fractions of a set of objects was especially fun when we 

used sweets and shaving foam! We can now recognise ¼, ½ and a whole. 

 

 

 

 

We have been continuing with our new reading 

programme and making really good progress with our 

speedy sounds. We enjoy reading a new story every 

other day. 

Every week we have fun exploring our local area, going 

for walks and this term discovering the signs of Spring. We have 

seen lambs and calves in the fields and visited a farm where we fed 

the baby animals. It was lovely to see goats, pigs, sheep and cows. 

 

 

On our trip last week, a pupil helped a dog owner to retrieve his pet dog who was 

running away. He was rewarded for his kindness with a BIG chocolate bar! 

 

During our PSHE lessons this term, we learnt about St George the Patron Saint of 

England. We took part in a competition to design and make the English flag. Our 

flags were pretty amazing! 

We have many exciting adventures planned for Term 6 where we will be exploring out local community more 

and hopefully enjoying some warmer weather.  

                                                           Have a lovely half term, enjoy the break! 

 

 



 BROAD TOWN 

Term 5 with Helen, Nat & Tiff 

We have had a great term 5, the weather has been glorious! 

In maths, we have been focusing on angles.  
We have learnt the names of all angles and 
their variances.  We have learnt to measure 
and draw angles.  We have also calculated 
and problem solved missing angles in a right 
angle, straight lines and circles.  

In English, our focus has been on playscripts.  
All pupils have shown a very positive attitude 
and have played an excellent part in being 
characters in various playscripts.  We have also 
made comparisons between playscripts and 
novels, made predictions and analysed 
characters from each. 

 

This term the boys have been making the most of the weather and 
enjoying having football matches with the rest of the school.  Swimming 
lessons on a Thursday have also continued, with all the boys making 
great progress. 

   

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In Outdoor 

Education, 

we have 

been 

learning to 

light fires 

safely. 

 

In cooking the 

theme has been ’30 

minute meals’.  The 

boys have made 

chilli, macaroni 

cheese, spaghetti 

with meatballs, 

chicken and bacon 

pie. 

Science has involved 

dissecting fish and 

flowers and labelling 

their features! 

Matthew our 

therapist, has 

visited the class 

entertaining us with 

his magic tricks and 

teaching our class 

new instruments to 

play. 

 



HACKPEN 

Term 5 with Ant, Sharon & Ollie  

 

In a relatively short term there isn’t a huge amount of information to populate for the Hackpen 

newsletter. However, one big piece of news is that as a class, we have made our 

return to Lake 32 for watersports in our outdoor education lessons. We have 

once again been honing our paddle skills in both kayaks and stand up 

paddleboards. Jacob has shown great competency in a 

kayak, mastering different strokes to gain more control of 

his boat. The temperature of the water has been around 18 

degrees, which when in a wetsuit, is rather pleasant especially considering the 

warm weather we’ve been experiencing. 

 

In SMSC we have been learning all about the middle east, in particular the country of Qatar and the 

upcoming Winter Football World Cup. Upon learning about the climate, 

the boys decided it would be far too hot for them to live there. Lover of 

the cold and wet, Sharon was positively frightened at the thought of even 

setting foot out in those temperatures. 

 

Cason and Jack continue to make excellent progress in maths with both now completing their 3rd 

work book of the year. Keep it up! 

 

The reading has really taken off in Hackpen class this term with all boys 

getting involved and earning prizes for every fifth read 

of the class book, Demon Dentist by David Walliams. 

Cason also received his 3rd reading book of the year as he continues to enjoy 

reading in his spare time. 

 

Finally, this week has seen a new addition to Hackpen class in Oliver moving up from Alton-Barnes 

class, he has been a great new member, getting involved and by being an all round friendly pupil. We 

look forward to reporting more on his achievements. 

 

 

 



ALTON BARNES 

Term 5 with Ron & Kariss  

 

  
Smoothie Time 
We have been 

making breakfast 
smoothies this 
term, thinking 
about how we 
can be more 

healthy with our 
diet especially 
getting Jack to 
eat more fruit. 

 

Connor’s 

Super Smoothie 

1 Mango 

Thick Slice of Pineapple 

1 Banana 

1 Orange 

200ml Apple or Orange Juice 

Handful of Oats 
 

 

Welcome to Kariss who has joined us as LF to 
Alton Barnes. She has very quickly become 

part of Team Alton Barnes, keeping Ron in line 
and helping the boys. It is like she’s been here 

forever. 
 

Give me 

more fruit.  



MARLBOROUGH 

Term 5 with Ben, Becky & Vas 

We have had such a busy, short-term that it’ll be great to have a break and catch our breath! 

 

Our SMSC country this term is Iran, we have been comparing their way of living 

and ours.  

 

For outdoor education, we have made a welcome return to Lake 32 for 

SUP boarding & kayaking. 

 

Our raised bed in the poly tunnel area now has runner beans, beetroot and 

sweetcorn planted out and we are experimenting with growing melons under 

cover. 

 

We also took a trip to Diddly Squat Farm, from the TV 

series ‘Clarkson’s Farm’ which the boys have watched all 

the way through during rainy days when they can’t go 

outside. 

 

Our author for the next 2 terms is David Walliams & we are reading Billionaire Boy as a 

class. We hope to finish it by the end of the summer term. 

 

           Wishing you all a peaceful break. 

                    Ben, Becky & Vas.  

 

 

 

 

 



CHERHILL 

Term 5 with Andy, Tom & Pete 

Term 5 in Cherhill has been a whirlwind of adventure and learning. 

Back to the lakes for some SUP journeys and reminding ourselves of all the skills learnt on previous 

trips, the wind in (some) of our hair (not Tom or Pete) and not a care in the 

world. Outdoor Ed has also allowed our group the time to start making some 

amazing developments to the Outdoor classroom area. Harley and Maty have 

enjoyed starting the groundwork to make some cold water plunge pools for 

all of the students to use for their wellbeing. 

In English, we have had Drew making amazing progress with his phonics and spellings and the effort 

he’s put in has been brilliant to see. The rest of the crew have been making more progress with their 

GCSE studies and working on past exam papers for practice for the real thing. 

In Maths, we’ve had a wild array of different areas being addressed by each boy. Phin has been 

studying compound measures and sequencing, Drew has been challenging himself 

with entry level test papers, while Maty has been doing work on decimals and 

fractions. 

Drew has been making great progress at college with his bricklaying and 

woodwork. 

In food tech, Caleb, Drew and Maty have all been making their final meal for their 

assessment as well as pies and smoothies. Yummy yum yum!!! 

 

In art, Phin has been picking illustrations from a book to draw in his own 

image and doing a grand job with it too. 

 

Harley has been engaging well in his college exploits and planning a trip around the UK for a German 

family of 4, which he has really enjoyed exploring all the places they can go 

and activities they could do. 



WESTBURY 

Term 5 with Anton & Nathan 

Another busy term for Westbury. Even though it has been a short one, the boys have been doing lots 

of great things. 

Starting off with a great success. All boys have now completed their entry level English which they 

have been working really hard towards this year. It finished off with an exam, which all boys trying 

their hardest and did the best they could, which is amazing.  

College has been going great again this term for the all the boys. 

Connor and Reagan have been doing some amazing work at 

Chippenham College on their construction course. Not only have 

they been doing bricklaying, but trying their hand at tiling, 

plastering and carpentry as well. 

 

Brandon and Bennito have been having an amazing time at Lackham. Getting 

involved in all aspects of the jobs. From feeding and mucking out, 

to cleaning the dairy. Both boys are really getting involved and can’t 

wait to go every week. They have really enjoyed being with the 

lambs and with the cows in the dairy. 

 

In SMSC, we have been learning about the Middle 

East.  

The boys have got involved in finding out different things about the 

different countries and how they are different to the one we live in. 

 

Another great term for the boys and we are all looking forward to what next term has to offer. 

 

 

 

 

 



 

A DAY AT BUCKINGHAM PALACE  
 

 

 

Notton House Academy have been running the Duke of Edinburgh Award for almost 2 years. In that 

time, we have seen 5 boys complete their full Bronze award, as well as 2 others achieve the Bronze 

certificate of achievement.  

We currently have 7 boys signed up for this year’s Bronze award along with 3 boys attempting the 

next level and are working towards completing their Silver, which involves a lot of resilience and 

team work to complete the 3-day expedition. 

As part of becoming a DofE registered centre, two members 

of staff, Ben & Ant, from the Academy were invited for 

afternoon tea at Buckingham Palace. The event was the first 

Gold Award celebration for over 3 

years. As a newly formed centre, the 

“suited & booted” staff were invited to receive the DofE plaque, which is on 

show in the reception area at Notton. 

We are hoping that all the current students complete and continue their 

journey with the long-term dream of getting some boys through to their gold 

award. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



SITE TEAM 

With Ben & Steve 

The site team and visiting contractors have been busy making the site better than ever. The vehicles 

are cleaner, there's new lighting in the dining room, walls have been painted, the recycling bins have 
arrived, and there's a new en suite for staff! These are only a few of the many improvements that 

have taken place. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Also, been busy updating the 

fitness suite with new flooring 

and equipment.  

 

 

 

 

 



KAI’S RESTAURANT 
 

Kai opened a restaurant in lower school and asked staff for their orders. Kai picked the items that staff 

had asked for and put it on the order sheet. Kai also picked items that he would like to eat himself and 

placed them on the order sheet. 

Key Learning; 

• Recognising items of food- Matching verbal words with pictures. 

• Number of items and pronunciation of food  

 

 

Making Burgers 

Kai made his own burger; he cut out the items he wanted from the sheet and explained to Lisa what 

he had in his burger. 

He could tell Lisa it was a beef burger and not a chicken burger. 

Kai told Lisa what he didn’t like in his burger. He doesn’t like mushrooms, lettuce, 

tomatoes, or onions. 

Key Learning for Kai; 

• Cutting skills – Kai could do this without help from staff. 

• Pronunciation and sounds of words. 

• Recognising items – likes and dislikes. 

 

 

 

 

  

 



 



FUNDRAISING FOR UKRAINE 
Michelle, our Headteacher, has painted pebbles to raise money for Ukraine, selling them in Notton 

House Academy reception for 50p. 

I am your Pebble Pal, please take me home, 

And from now on, you’ll never be alone. 

I am your Pebble Pal, please take me where… 

Someone else can find me there! 

 

         

             

            

       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



EVENING FUN IN LOWER SCHOOL 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Staff and pupils 
are really 

enjoying the 
evening 

activities such 
as bingo, nature 
walks and even 
a trip to laser 

quest! 

 



OUR FOREST SCHOOL AREA 

Staff have been working hard to redesign the forest schools area, to make it safer, and more 

accessible to pupils. We now have five fire pits, a clear pathway to different areas, and a lovely 

covered classroom. 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

“Life is like riding a bicycle – in order to keep 
your balance, you must keep moving.” 

 Albert Einstein 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

…with a little help along the way.  

 

 

 



NHA Website Changes 
We now have two new pages on our website! 

Join our Team, and Staff Well-Being and Staff Voice! 
See below for more information! 

 

JOIN OUR TEAM! 

Please use this page to learn more about career opportunities at Notton House Academy. All staff at 
Notton, regardless of job role, are valued and treated equally. We all contribute towards academy 
improvement, and all successes personally, and professionally, are celebrated. Most of all, our staff 

work together to improve the lives of the young people who attend the academy. We all have a duty 
to keep them safe, cared for, and feel a sense of belonging. 

 

BENEFITS FROM WORKING AT NOTTON 

Staff Well-Being 

Every term, staff are given dedicated time for optional well-being activities, to network, collaborate, team-
work, and to have fun! Activities and events that have taken place are: treasure hunt, quiz, bingo, local walk, 

yoga, dance workshops, art therapy, and more. 

Once a month, staff have the opportunity to access sand tray and music therapy with Matthew Hemson. 

https://www.therapeuticsongwriting.com/blank-1 

In addition, at the end of every term, there is a prize draw, where all staff have the chance to win a prize if 
their name is selected. 

The leadership team also nominate staff for a personal letter or postcard home, for exceptional effort, 
teamwork, kindness, and support given to others. 

At Easter, all staff receive a chocolate Easter egg! 

Finally, at NHA, we use the Schools Advisory Service. 

https://schooladvice.co.uk/staff-wellbeing/ 

This gives staff free and confidential advice to support their well-being, whether they are in work or absent. 
Click on the attachment below for more information. 

All staff are valued and respected, which is why we invest so much time and energy into ensuring staff mental 
health and well-being, is considered equal to student mental health and well-being. 

https://www.therapeuticsongwriting.com/blank-1
https://schooladvice.co.uk/staff-wellbeing/


STAFF WELL-BEING AND STAFF VOICE 

At Notton House Academy, all staff are committed to the education, safety, and care, of the children 
and young people. We all contribute to academy improvement, by working as a team, supporting and 

challenging each other, to ensure best practice is always in place. 

STAFF WORKING GROUPS 

At Notton, staff voice is central to well-being, and academy improvement. There are a range of staff 
committee groups to represent different aspects of academy life, and the aim is to ensure staff voice 

drives change and helps the academy move forward. 

EQUALITY, DIVERSITY, AND INCLUSION 

EDI (Equality, Diversity and Inclusion) ensures fair treatment and opportunity for all.  It aims to 
eradicate prejudice and discrimination on the basis of an individual or group of 

individual's protected characteristics. 

What is equality? 

At its core, equality means fairness: we must ensure that individuals, or groups of individuals, are not 
treated less favourably because of their protected characteristics. 

Equality also means equality of opportunity: we must also ensure that those who may be 
disadvantaged can get the tools they need to access the same, fair opportunities as their peers. 

What is diversity? 

Diversity is recognising, respecting and celebrating each other's differences. A diverse environment is 
one with a wide range of backgrounds and mindsets, which allows for an empowered culture 

of creativity and innovation. 

What is Inclusion? 

Inclusion means creating an environment where everyone feels welcome and valued. An inclusive 
environment can only be created once we are more aware of our unconscious biases, and have 

learned how to manage them. 

What are the protected characteristics? 
The following are the legal protected characteristics, under The Equality Act 2010: 

Age, Disability, Gender reassignment, Marriage and civil partnership, Pregnancy and maternity, Race, 
Religion or belief, Sex, Sexual orientation 

Discrimination on the grounds of any of these characteristics is illegal. Discrimination can take many 
forms including direct discrimination, indirect discrimination, bullying, harassment and victimisation. 



Once a term, a group of staff meet to ensure that all aspects relating to equality, diversity, and 
inclusion, are represented across the 24-hour curriculum, and also to ensure pupils, families, staff, 
and visiting professionals, are supported and valued in all that they do, value, and believe in. The 

group also adhere to the Equal Opportunities Policy, and agree the Equality Objectives for the year. 
Finally, the group play a key role in planning and organising the termly SMSC Events, to develop staff 

and pupil Cultural Capital. 

Committee Members 

Martyn Watkins, Well-Being Lead 

Rose Makepeace, Care Staff 

Craig Pepper, Care Staff 

Anton Brooks, Teacher 

Ben Shuker, Teacher 

Rebecca Roberts, Learning Facilitator 

Niro Thusananth, Care Staff 

HEALTH, SAFETY, AND WELL-BEING 

Once a term, a group of staff meet to ensure safety and well-being is always a top priority, to keep 
staff, students, families, and visitors, safe. Safety and Safeguarding always come first. 

The meetings ensure polices are in place, are effective, and are being adhered to, as well as, 
undertaking site walks, health and safety audits, and planning well-being events for staff and pupils. 

The headteacher is a committee member, and she brings information regarding staff well-being, 
including assaults, injuries, accidents, and how well-being is prioritised by the leadership team. 

Committee Members 

Chair: Nathan Dunford, Learning Facilitator 

Vice Chair: Tom Gudgeon, Learning Facilitator 

Note Taker: Oliver Rew, Learning Facilitator 

Ben Reysenn, Estates Manager, Lead for H and S 

Michelle Reysenn, HT 

Anton Brooks, Teacher 

Martyn Watkins, Well-being Lead 

Will Flay, Care Staff 

Aaron Clegg, Care Staff 

Craig Pepper, Care Staff 

Nikki Muller, Administrator 
 

 

 



 

Notton House Academy  
Hire Our Facilities! 

https://nottonhouse.schoolhire.co.uk/ 
Address: 28 Notton, Lacock, Chippenham, SN15 2NF 

 
    
 

 

 

 

 

                                 Normal opening hours 

Monday – Closed – 

Tuesday – Closed – 

Wednesday – Closed – 

Thursday – Closed – 

Friday 17:00 - 22:00 

Saturday 08:00 - 21:00 

Sunday 08:00 - 21:00 

 
So, what’s available for hire? 
• Full sized football pitch 
• Half sized football pitch 
• Astro turf pitch 
• Indoor sports hall 
• Classrooms 
• Food Technology room 
• Forest Schools Area 

https://nottonhouse.schoolhire.co.uk/


 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This year, Hengrove Play Park is celebrating its 20th anniversary and will be marking the occasion 
with a free family fun day on Wednesday 1 June, 11am to 3:30pm. 

At the family fun day there will be an entertainment stage hosting: 

• puppet shows 

• bubble artists 

• party games 

• magic shows 
 

There will also be: 

• a storytelling corner in the amphitheatre 

• a free face painting truck by the park entrance 
 

Children are encouraged to wear fancy dress for the family fun day. There will be a prize for the best 
costume, announced at 1:45pm 

https://www.bristol.gov.uk/museums-parks-sports-culture/hengrove-park 

 

https://www.bristol.gov.uk/museums-parks-sports-culture/hengrove-park


Please can I remind all families of the Uniform Policy:- 
 

Uniform: 
 

School Uniform 
A compulsory Notton House polo shirt (Royal Blue) 

 

A compulsory Notton House sweatshirt (no hood) or grey fleece 
 

Black or Grey Trousers (No tracksuit bottoms allowed except for P.E. lessons) 
Black Shoes (no other colours permitted) 

 
P.E. Kit 

 
Students are permitted to wear their own PE kit but this must not include items with 

large logos. 
 

Trainers (no black soles are permitted for indoor P.E. lessons) 
 

Trousers can be purchased from supermarkets such as ASDA or Tesco. 

School polo shirts, sweatshirts and fleeces are available for purchase directly from 

school. All the garments offer excellent value for money and are made from hard 

wearing, machine washable fabrics, embroidered with our logo. 

Price List 

Item Size Cost 

Polo Shirt  9/10, 11/12 £6.50 

Polo Shirt  S/M/L £8.50 

Sweatshirt 12/13 £7.00 

Sweatshirt S/M/L/XL £8.50 

Fleece Youth L/XL £11.00 

Fleece S/M/L/XL £13.70 



 


